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SELECTMEN’S MEETING MINUTES

January 30, 2017
The meeting was called to order at 6:30 P.M. by Chairman Pitt.  Present were Selectmen Mrs. Harris and Mrs. Paight.  Also present were Brian Tarr, Highway Department and Sharon Booth, Administrative Assistant.
APPOINTMENTS:
6:30 P.M. – Brian Tarr, Highway Department
Mr. Tarr discussed with the Selectmen how the new sidewalk snowblower was working.  All snow removal is going well.  An email from a resident on Pleasant Street was reviewed concerning clumps of lawn that had been plowed up during the storm in late December.  Mr. Tarr acknowledged this can happen and asked that Ms. Booth contact the resident to let them know that the lawn edges will be mended in the springtime.  Mr. Tarr explained to the Selectmen the maintenance the grader will need in the near future.  Mr. Tarr and the Selectmen discussed sewer manholes on Route 124 and the maintenance costs associated with them.  Mr. Tarr updated the Selectmen on the usage of salt and sand thus far, this winter.  Mr. Tarr left at 6:55 P.M.
The Selectmen reviewed the 2017 proposed budget along with capital reserve funds and possible charitable donations the Town might make.  Pay raises across the board for the Town were discussed.  
Mrs. Paight moved and Ms. Pitt seconded a motion to implement a 2% pay increase to be included in the proposed 2017 budget for all employees who have been employed more than 90 days as of April 1, 2017.  Vote was unanimous.

Mrs. Paight moved and Ms. Harris seconded a motion to implement a pay increase for Mr. Tarr to $25/hour effective immediately.   Vote was unanimous.

The Selectmen reviewed a request from Chief Lyons to carryover unused vacation time.  Mrs. Paight moved and Ms. Harris seconded a motion for Chief Lyons to carry over unused vacation time from 2016 to 2017, due to personnel shortages.  Vote was unanimous.

ADMINISTRATIVE:
The Selectmen reviewed and signed the General Journal Postings.

Mrs. Harris moved and Ms. Pitt seconded the motion to accept the Accounts Payable Registers in the amounts of $200,00.00 and $1,892.56. Vote to approve was unanimous.

Ms. Pitt moved and Mrs. Harris seconded the motion to accept the Direct Deposit Register  in the amount of $7,386.79; the Payroll Check Register in the amount of $1,440.65, and the FICA General Ledger in the amount of $2,686.24. Vote to approve was unanimous.
Mrs. Paight moved and Mrs. Harris seconded the motion to accept the minutes of the following Selectmen’s meetings as ammended:  01/06/17, 01/09/17, 01/12/17, 01/17/17, 01/20/17, and 01/23/17.  Vote was unanimous.

Mrs. Paight moved and Ms. Harris seconded a motion to adjorn the meeting at 8:35 P.M.  Vote was unanimous.
Respectfully submitted,








Sharon Booth







Administrative Assistant
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